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Mill Valley City Council
26 Corte Madera Ave,
Mill Valley, CA 94941

Dear Members of the Mill Valley City Council:

I am writing to strongly object to the proposed zoning change which will remove or decrease the
current 500 sq. foot exemption for a garage from the FAR on any lots under 8000 sq. ft. I feel that
this is discrimination against a class ofhomeowners who own lots which are less than 8000 sq. ft. It
negatively affects the value and desirability of the property and in this way reduces the property
value. I consider it a taking. It is additionally extremely problematic for individuals who relied on
the current zoning when they purchased their home and if this zoning change is made they have
relied on it to their detriment. The size of the homes that can be built on these lots is already
controlled by the FAR, the front, back and side lot set-backs, and the height limitations, as well as
planning review. A garage is an important part ofproperty improvement and takes cars off the street
as well as creating a charging location for electric cars. Removing or significantly reducing the 500
sq. ft. exemption for a garage on lots which are less than 8,000 sq. ft. is an unfair penalty to these
homeowners. They have the choice ofhaving a smaller home or no garage at all. The homeowners
whose lots are above 8000 sq. ft. are not impacted and they retain the benefit ofa being able to
build a 500 sq. ft. garage over and above the FAR.

I have owned my home in Mill Valley since 1978 and it is on a lot which, according to the tax
records, is 5500 sq. ft. I had always hoped to be able to expand my home and to include a garage.
This zoning change would be a huge penalty for me and a very significant financial loss for my
property and for me.

Please do not vote for a change to the 500 square foot exemption for a garage from the FAR. I
feel that it is a bad idea for the community. It is unfair and discriminatory to an entire class of
homeowners with smaller lots and reduces those property values. It does nothing to address the
perceived problem ofmonster homes.

Please leave the 500 square foot exemption to the FAR in place.

Sincerely,

Claudia Hampe
251 East Blithedale Ave.
Mill Valley, CA 94941
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Dear Mill Valley City Council,

Miller, Harrison B. <hmiller@summitpartners.com>
Monday, June 17, 2013 4:44 PM
Kelsey Rogers
Comment on proposed garage rule change
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As a resident of the Sycamore Park neighborhood, I am writing to urge you reject the proposed ordinance to reduce or
eliminate the FAR allowance for garages in many Mill Valley homes. While the proposal is no doubt well intentioned, I
would respectfully submit that it is misguided on grounds both of public policy and of fairness. My reasons are as
follows:

• First, it attacks a problem we don't really have. Having participated recently in public hearings on planning I
understand why commissioners and city council members feel pushed on the theme of "houses in Mill Valley are
too big". I feel for you: you are besieged by a tiny but noisy sliver of the community that longs for the old days,
or is actually complaining about something other than house size per se. But I know hundreds of people in this
town and would submit that if you polled them you would learn that your constituents as a whole are *not*
asking you to make houses smaller. They are struggling to manage very high real estate prices, and trying to buy
and remodel in a way where the value of what they have remotely justifies its cost. On a spectrum from very
loose building guidelines - which I think few would favor - to very conservative design guidelines, the current
design guidelines are on the very conservative side when it comes to FAR and many other matters. They don't
need to be any more strict.

• Removing the garage allowance impacts smaller lots and houses disproportionately. The "negative sliding scale"
in this ordinance makes this effect even worse. If a family of 4 or 5 is living in a 2000 square foot house - a
common formula in much of our town -- and wants to remodel, why on earth would you want to force them to
make their house smaller while you also require a garage?

• The planning commission is very assertive in requiring homeowners to park cars of the street. As one example,
our family recently got a permit to do a project on a larger lot; we were required to provide 5 parking spaces on
our lot, and were very nearly required to provide 6. Pushing homeowners on smaller lots to maximize off street
parking, while now telling them their garage has to come out of interior space, is squeezing too hard.

• More restrictive guidelines really do reduce the value of property. Mill Valley property is very very hard for
people to buy and own. It represent nearly everyone's biggest asset and liability. In approving this law you
would be really and truly taking financial away from people - money that is important to their life, their
retirement, their kids. To do that, I would strongly argue you need to have a very compelling reason that the
public interest requires you to take private value away. The protestations of a tiny portion of the town
population are not a remotely adequate reason to do that taking.

• Finally, as a matter of public policy, this can have a long term negative impact. Much in the next 30 years in this
community will be determined by people now in their 30s and early 40s, moving to town with a child or two and
making a bet on Mill Valley. The houses they move into are terribly expensive for what they generally are­
often structures built inexpensively in the 1950s -1980s and showing their age. These families are taking on
huge amounts of debt to buy their house, and often more to pursue their remodel. Remember: we want them
to do that! This is not Colonial Williamsburg or Boston's Beacon Hill, where we want every house to stay the
same as long as possible. Our housing stock needs to be maintained, it needs to be upgraded, and when families
make that investment it's a good thing for the local economy and for the beauty and safety of our
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community. We want to encourage that, not discourage it. Reducing these families' FAR allocation just makes it
harder for them to make the decision to invest in our community.

For all these reasons, I would respectfully submit that this ordinance is a misguided, upside down policy that takes
money away from hundreds of hard working families. It is off base and should be rejected.

Thank you,

Harrison Miller
134 La Goma Street

Summit Partners
Growth Equity for Exceptional Companies

----«Confidentiality Disclaimer----

This electronic transmission (and any attached document) contains confidential information from Summit Partners, and is for the sole
use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed and may be privileged, confidential or exempt from disclosure under law. Ifyou
are not the intended recipient of this email, or the employee or agent responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, you are
hereby notified that any other dissemination, distribution or copying of this transmission is strictly prohibited. If you receive this
message in error, please notify Summit Partners at postrnaster@summitpartners.com and destroy the attached message (and all
attached documents) immediately. Thank you for your cooperation.
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